
Bassenthwaite Parish Council
        Minutes of Bassenthwaite Annual Parish Meeting 

held in the Parish Room on Thursday 9th May 2019 at 7.00pm.
Bass min 144AP   Draft minutes to be ratified at the May 2020 Parish Council Meeting
Cllrs Present: John Stephens, Robert James, Helen Reb, Sarah Langcake, Ken Armstrong  & Edward Trafford .  

Also Present:  Elizabeth Clark (Clerk). 
1) Apologies – Cllr Bowness (Cumbria County Councillor)   
2) Minutes Resolved - that the Chairman sign as a correct record minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on 3rd May 2018.
3) Chairman’s Report - 
     The Parish Council has met ten times in the past year. There have been twenty six planning               applications considered. 

    The Parish Council has been at full strength for the past year with our full contingent of nine councillors.

    Police attendance at Parish Council meetings has now ceased but incidents are reported to our meetings and to a police web site allowing access to all.

    The condition of parish roads is constantly monitored by the Parish Council. Cllr Bob James reports to Cumbria Highways on a number of highway related problems including lighting, potholes, blocked drains and road surface deterioration.     Our sincere thanks to Cllr James for continuing with this Highways liaison work. 


The parish council will continue to pay the costs for the lights and lighting of any Christmas tree erected by our community on the Green.

    The Parish Council precept for the coming year has been held at the same level as last year (£7,350) as no extra expenditure is anticipated.


Despite three offers for the Church Room/Hearse House every purchaser withdrew before completion and the properties are still up for sale.

    The defibrillator in the telephone box on the edge of the Green continues to be checked on a weekly basis by Councillors Reb and Harrop to ensure that it is fault free. Our thanks to these councillors for this ongoing task. The council meets the annual charges for maintaining the defibrillator. During the year a member of the public did call and remove the defibrillator with the intention of using it but fortunately paramedic services arrived in time. 


The swing seats on the south side of the beck were replaced to ensure safety standards are maintained and the damaged springer was repaired with a new coach screw to re-affix the footrest.


The missing boundary stone on the A591 at Mire House, which delineates Bassenthwaite and Under Skiddaw civil parishes, was replaced with a replica thanks mainly to councillors Harrop and James. The cost of the stone was borne by Cumbria Highways who also carried out the installation.

    There is a Bassenthwaite web site, www.bassenthwaite.org.uk , on which there is a Parish Council section where agendas and meeting minutes are posted along with other information. The Parish Council continue to pay the costs of keeping the website online and are responsible for updating their own section of the site.

    The Parish Council looks forward to another year serving the Bassenthwaite Civil Parish and note that following the uncontested elections last week there is one vacancy on the council.

4) Consultation of Electors
     No electors present.
     The Annual Parish Meeting was closed at 7.16pm.
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